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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   10/02/2023

Dear Parents/carers,
The Golden Table

We marked the end of the half term with our Golden Table celebration this week.

Each week in assembly a Lunchtime Supervisors Award and Mrs Finney’s Kitchen Award are presented to children who have shown outstanding behaviour and good manners during lunchtime. At the end of each half term their names go into a draw for a Golden Ticket.

On Wednesday the winners of this half term’s Golden Tickets were invited to eat their lunch at the Golden table with special treats. As it was Children’s Mental health week, the table had a theme of loving yourself. 

Well done to the children - they certainly enjoyed their gold star treatment.

Thank you to all our lunchtime supervisors and kitchen staff who care for all the children, ensuring they are happy and well-fed at lunchtime.
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Children's Mental Health Week 

Thank you to those who came to the coffee morning to meet Jayne Aspinall, our new Education Mental Health Practitioner (EMHP). Our Wellbeing Ambassadors started the event by talking to everyone about what we already do at St Julie’s to look after our wellbeing and our own mental health. They demonstrated how the Zones of Regulation are used every morning as they come into class and showed the books and stories we read, and the Worry Jar or box in every classroom.
Children enjoyed dressing to express themselves today and were able to share ideas this morning in assembly about how they look after their mental health and how they can help others around them.
[image: image2.jpg]


       [image: image3.jpg]e





[image: image10.jpg] Use the QR code to hear Year 3 singing  - a great way to help wellbeing!
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St Julie’s Subject Ambassadors

The views of our children are essential in continuing to enrich our curriculum and our Subject Ambassadors play an important role in this. We would like to keep you informed of the work that the Ambassadors do with the Subject Lead of each curriculum area. 

This week the PE ambassadors met with Mrs Clayton: 
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All representatives from Years 3 – 6 present.

We discussed the importance of physical and mental health and wellbeing.  We had lots to say about this, due to the fact that we have discussed it in assemblies and this week is Children’s Mental Health Week. 

We discussed the Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel (20th- 31st March) – which we have registered for.  As we want to encourage children and staff to be active for life, not just for their time in St Julie’s. We are going to help with Mrs Clayton’s assembly (9th March) to promote this throughout the school.  It was also decided that we could perhaps help or remind teachers to log the active journeys to school, during this week.

Other suggestions made were:  

· Daily Mile (with Easter treats as an incentive)

· Dance off – sponsored

· Sponsored Joe Wicks sessions
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Artist in residence
On Tuesday and Wednesday this week some of the children were excited to be working on a piece of artwork with a local artist, Victoria Hough. The children each created an individual piece that will be assembled to make a large wall hanging celebrating our school values and our Live Simply pledge. We are very excited to see the finished piece of art!
Online safety

We have received notification of a concern regarding the Discord App. Concerns raised relate to children clicking on links, leading them to come across upsetting and inappropriate content. Please can we remind you to be extra vigilant, to monitor your child’s online activity and report any concerns to the police.      

There are many resources on the CEOP site that parents/carers would find useful.  The link below allows parents to identify the age group specific to their child.

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Listing/?keyWord=staying%20safe%20online&p=3
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This week’s flyer from National Online Safety is, “10 ways gaming can support positive outcomes in children and young people.”
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Ash Wednesday

On Wednesday 22nd February children in the Juniors will join the parishioners of St Julie’s church and receive ashes to mark the beginning of Lent. Lent is the most important festival in the Christian Calendar and as a Catholic school this is very important to us. Please come and join us if you can.
Ash Wednesday marks the start of our Lenten journey through to the celebration of Easter. Please see the RE section on the school website and the tab “A journey through Lent” for activities and prayers for you and your child to share together.
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Children’s University Half-term Challenges

The holiday challenges are a range of quick, fun and engaging activities that can be completed by children at home during the school holidays, enabling participating children to gain Children’s University credits while away from school.

The activities have a range of different themes i.e. art, literacy, maths, science, geography etc. It is a great way to provide children with an opportunity to gain those extra hours needed to reach a national award.

See the flyer attached or on the school website under Children tab – Children’s university. Send in evidence when completed to have it displayed in school and credits awarded. The children love seeing their pictures on our Children’s University wall!
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Excellent attendance at school is important to allow a child to fulfil their potential.  I am confident in your support in ensuring that your child strives for 100% attendance each week. 

Holidays during term time will not be authorised.Prior to the pandemic our whole school attendance for the year was 98% so this is the target we are aiming for this year.
Each week we will report on attendance figures for each year group.

Punctuality

Please make sure that you arrive at the school gates in plenty of time for your child to get to their classroom. Children are expected to be in class by 8.50am. Children arriving after 8:50am will be marked as “Late” in the register. 
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	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 10.02.2023

	Year R
	96.79

	Year 1
	96.02

	Year 2
	96.14

	Year 3
	98.21

	Year 4
	97.22

	Year 5
	96.46

	Year 6
	96.51


Well done to Year Y3 who had the highest attendance this week with 98.21%.

Our whole school attendance this week is 96.76%
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Book Week including World Book Day

[image: image19]At St Julie’s we celebrate our love of reading throughout the year but during the week commencing 27th February we will be holding a themed Book Week and joining the rest of the country in celebrating World Book Day 2022.

During the week children in the Juniors will focus on William Shakespeare while children in Infants will look at the works of Beatrix Potter.

On Thursday 2nd March, World Book Day, the children will be thinking about their own favourite authors and can come to school dressed as a book character. No football kits please.  Further details of class events will be given after half term but this is advanced notice if you want to make a costume over half term!
We will also be holding our Share a Story sessions over the weeks commencing 27th February and 6th March – details to follow.
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St Julie’s School Values

Whilst the children know that each of our core values helps us to follow in the footsteps of Jesus, each half term we focus particularly on one of the core values. This half term we are thinking about resilience:
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Resilience is showing determination in everything that we do by learning from mistakes and never giving up.
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    St Julie’s Awards of the Week

	
	Star for showing core value of Resilience.
	    Book explorer
	Marvellous mathematician

	Reception
	Sophie J
	Sophie P
	Arthur K

	Year 1S
	Daisy D   Eliza C
	Luke H
	

	Year 1J
	Joel R
	
	Ella W

	Year 2
	Ted A
	Dominic F
	Thomas O

	Year 3
	Zachary C
	Alice J
	Scarlett Mc

	Year 4
	Mia F
	Isaac K
	Thomas H

	Year 5
	Daniel B
	Grace W
	Isaac S

	Year 6
	Sadie D-F
	Finley C
	Oliver R
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PFA Spring events

Friday 10th March - Infant Film afternoon 3:20 – 5:00
Friday 17th March - Junior Film afternoon 3:20 – 5:00
Diary w/c 20.02.23         
MONDAY
          Book BASH Y1 – Eccleston Library
                                       Year 5 “Rights here, right now” - Mon-Thur afternoon in school with Sam the                                      

   
Chaplain from De La Salle learning about Human Rights.
                                      Y3/Y4 Indoor Athletics 3:20 – 4:15

                                      Y2/Y3 Inventors club 3:20 – 4:15     

TUESDAY                     Y4/Y5/Y6 Table Tennis 3:20 - 4:15                                                                     








WEDNESDAY               9:20 Ash Wednesday Mass – Juniors
                                       Reception rescheduled trip to Knowsley Safari park
                                      Y3/Y4/Y5/Y6 Craft club 3:20 – 4:15

                                      Y3/Y4/Y5 Cheerleading   3:20 - 4:15 

                                      Y1/Y2 Construction club 3:20 - 4:15                                      
THURSDAY

   Y4 Lost in Music 3:20 – 4:15

                                      Y1 Phonics play 3:20 - 4:15 
FRIDAY

    
Further dates for your Diary
Monday 20 February              School reopens

Tuesday 28 February             Year 6 Learn to Work programme session 5

Monday 6 March                    Year 1 Apple of my eye cookery session
Monday 13 March                  Year 2 Apple of my eye cookery session

Tuesday 21 March                 Year 3 Apple of my eye cookery session

Monday 27 March                  Year 5 Apple of my eye cookery session
Friday 31 March                     School closes for Spring break

Monday 17 April                     School opens for Summer term

Friday 26 May                        School closes for half term break

Wednesday 7 June                School reopens

Thursday 8 June                    Year 4 Sacramental meeting session 7 – 6pm in Church hall

Monday 12 June                    Year 6 Apple of my eye cookery session

Saturday 17 June                  Year 4 First Holy Communion Mass
Saturday 24 June                  Year 4 First Holy Communion Mass
Wednesday 19 July               School closes for Summer break
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“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”  
St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.                     
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